Minutes of the 105th Annual General Meeting Held 18th July 2011
Meeting opened 13:07
Present – As per attendance Book

Apologies:

Mark Thompson, Sarah Thompson, Tania Rouse, Glen Clarke, Aidan Fitzgerald, Cianan Fitzgerald, Byron Fitzgerald, Andrew Percy, Alex Ross, Paul Zaja, Ron Bowley, Rod Fox, Bob Callaghan, Garry Pepper, Leanne James, Helen Callaghen, Mary O’Sullivan
The meeting observed a period of silence in respect of deceased members, especially Nigel Chapman.
The President welcomed guests – Murray Matson, Doug Hawkins, life members and 50 year members.

Matters arising from previous minutes

There were no matters arising

Adoption of Previous AGM Minutes

Previous minutes of 104th AGM held 18th July 2010 were accepted as a true record of meeting

Moved by: John McNamee Seconded by: John Daly, and carried unanimously 
Adoption of 105th Annual Report

The President spoke to the Annual Report:

· Mentioned the building commitment that was felt by the club for a lot of the season and thanked members for their cooperation with the renovations around the club.
· Highlights this season included: 100th edition of “Off the square”, 10 year anniversary of the Giles class, Ken Ryan running the swimming club for 28 years.

· Mentioned the club winning seven awards at the Sydney Branch awards of excellence night.

· In closing the President thanked all office bearers from the season.

Chris Thompson addressed the AGM on behalf of Tania Rouse, the Secretary:

· Thanked Karen Beale and Karon Lekeu for their help this season.
· Congratulated all members for a great season.

· Congratulated the members who won Branch awards.

· Mentioned the great amount of education awards the club received.

Doug Hawkins addressed the AGM on behalf of Sydney Branch:
· Mentioned the 5 members from Clovelly who are on the Board of Lifesaving for Sydney Branch.
· Congratulated the club on the seven branch awards, the great competition results, high number of education awards.
· Thanked Rodney Fox for his great work with nippers.

Jim King addressed the AGM on behalf of Paul Zaja, the Treasurer:
· The club did a lot of hard work last season with a tight budget.
· Looks as though the club will have a stronger profit for the coming season.
Mr. Geoff James, Vice President Clovelly Surf Club commended the secretary, Tania Rouse on many hours of work done in putting annual report together.

Moved the Annual Report be adopted Ken Ryan  Seconded by Syd D’Ornay and carried unanimously 
Resolution of Affiliation with Surf Lifesaving Australia

The President Jim King moved that Clovelly Surf Life Saving Club continue it’s affiliation with Surf Life Saving Australia through its Sydney Branch.
Moved by Lyn Chapman Seconded by Kevin Goodwin and carried unanimously

Election of Office Holders for 2010-2011 Season

All office positions were vacated and the President Jim King vacated the chair and handed over to the Vice President Geoff James to take nominations for President for the 2011-2012 season.

One nomination for President was received being Jim King who accepted the position, Jim then continued the election of office bearers for 2010-2011.

The Following members were elected to office

	Position
	Person Elected

	President
	Jim King

	Vice President
	Geoff James

	Vice President
	Paul Smith

	Secretary
	Tania Rouse

	Treasurer
	Paul Zaja

	Club Captain
	Derek Wong was nominated from the floor by Karon Lekeu and Phil Sweeney and accepted the nomination

	Chief Training Officer
	Chris Thompson

	Director of Competition
	Wendy Pepper was nominated from the floor by Ken Ryan and Syd D’ornay and accepted the nomination

	Publicity Officer
	Angus Fontaine

	Social Secretary
	Russell Byrne

	Assistant Secretary
	No Nomination received – held over until next management meeting

	Registrar
	Pat Thompson

	Assistant Treasurer
	No Nomination received – held over until next management meeting

	IT Manager
	Alistair Weir

	Assistant Chief Training Officer
	Rebecca Cocks

	IRB Captain
	Andrew Radford

	Assistant IRB Captain
	Cianan Fitzgerald was nominated from the floor by Chris Thompson and Karon Lekeu and accepted the nomination

	Recruitment Officer
	No Nomination received – held over until next management meeting

	House Captain
	Paul Smith was nominated from the floor by Ken Ryan and Geoff James and accepted the nomination

	OH & S Officer
	No Nomination received – held over until next management meeting

	Vice Captain
	No Nomination received – held over until next management meeting

	Vice Captain
	No Nomination received – held over until next management meeting

	First Aid Officer
	Lyndall Sank

	Radio Officer
	Anthony Beger

	Gear Steward
	Phil Sweeney was nominated from the floor by John McNamee and Karon Lekeu and accepted the nomination

	Junior Captain
	Gerry McGillion

	Boat Captain
	No Nomination received – held over until next management meeting

	Board Ski & Swim Captain
	No Nomination received – held over until next management meeting

	Beach Captain
	No Nomination received – held over until next management meeting

	Club Delegate
	Tania Rouse


President Jim King thanked Seb Pearce for his work as Club Captain, Al Pausey for his work as Board, Ski and Swim captain and Deb Evans for her work as Beach Captain

Set Annual Subscription and Dues for the Season 2011-2012
No change was advised for the annual subscriptions and dues for the Season 2011-2012.
Adoption of the Special Resolution
Election of Life Members

There was one nomination for life membership, that nomination being for Mark Percy.  

Life Member Ken Ryan spoke to the nomination:
· Mark’s involvement with the surf club started in 1990 with his children Laura and Andrew.

· Mark initially took on a few nipper administrative jobs.  Then he did his bronze in the 1993-1994 season.

· Mark commenced his ARC in the 1994-1995 season, which was also the season he began training squads.
· Mark then became an assessor which led to a higher standard of squads coming out of Clovelly.

· Mark completed his 10 years of 100% patrols, most of these as a patrol captain.

· Mar was the Club Captain in the 1999-2000 season.

· He competed in the March Past team for two years.

· Mark’s branch positions are numerous.

· Won high commendations for Sydney Branch assessor of the year in both 2008-2009 and 2009-2010, he won Assessor of the year in the 2010-2011 season.

· The two major building works at the surf club, the upstairs area and the boat shed were projects that Mark put a lot of time and effort into.

Life Member Pat Thompson and Chris Thompson spoke to the nomination.

The nomination was put to the AGM and it was moved unanimously.

New Life Member Mark Percy spoke to his nomination.

General Business
No General Business

However Peter Sulliman spoke to the AGM in regards to the Clovelly Eskimos trivia night and invited all members to come along.

Mark Percy spoke to the AGM in regards to future building works:

· Ladies changeroom in the downstairs hall to become three smaller toilets and a kitchenette.

· Seeking approval to add a store in the rafter area of the downstairs hall.

· Thanked council for the work done in recent times.

Meeting Closed 13:47
